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APRIL CIVIC CLUB MEETING 
This months guest speaker is Susan 

Garnat. Susan is a financial planner 
opening a business in Garden Oaks. This 
should prove to be another very 
informative meeting - Don't miss it! 

NORTHWEST Y.M.C.A. 
GOLF TOURNAMENT 

The Northwest Y.M.C.A., 1234 West 
34th Street, and Ninfa's will host the 
"Partners of Youth" Golf Tournament at 
Inwood Forest Country Club on Monday, 
April 15th. 

The tournament will be a 2-man 
scramble format and play should begin 
with a shotgun start at 1 p.m. Ninfa's 
Restaurant will furnish a buffet at the 
conclusion of play. The fee is $65 per 
player before April 1st, and $75 after. 

There will be a putting contest, longest 
drive contest, closest to the pin on all par 
three's, and lots of door prizes. All proceeds 
from this tournament will go to scholarship 
children in Y.M.C.A. programs, that would 
not be able to participate because of 
economic hardship. The Northwest 
Y.M.C.A. serves the Garden Oaks area as 
well as the northwest quadrant. 

Reserve your spot early by calling Jack 
Motl at 931-3136 or Bill Bijak at 688-
2097 or the Northwest Y.M.C.A. at 869-
3378. 

LOST &FOUND 
During the March 9th Recycling Day 

effort a set of GM Car Keys with a remote 
control device was found. We believe a 
couple of women in a red car accidently 
left them in one of the paper bags. Please 
contact Alex Martinez at 862-1927 to 
claim them. 
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GARDEN OAKS CIVIC CLUB 
1996 BUDGET AND 1995 ACTUAL 

Revenue: 
Membership Dues 
Program Contributions 
Recycled Material Sales 
July 4th Event (net of expenses) 

Total Revenue 

Expenditures: 
Beautification 
Gazette 
Entrance Sign Repair 
Meeting and Administrative 
Membership 
Citizens on Patrol 

Total Expenditures 

lncrease/(Decrease) in Reserves 

Beginning Balance (January, 1995) 

Ending Balance (December, 1995) 

Beginning Balance (January, 1996) 

Ending Balance (December, 1996) 

$ 3,000 
4,600 
2,400 

0 

$10,000 

$ 5,000 
2,500 
2,000 
1,000 

400 
350 

$11,250 

(1,250) 
--------------

$24,810 

$23,560 

$ 1,820 
6,510 
5,260 

540 

$14,130 

$ 3,200 
2,720 

0 
800 

0 
300 

$ 7,020 

7,110 
====== 
$17,700 

$24,810 

... 
~ 1 • ' 

Prepared By: Ray Housley, Treasurer 

THE 1996 BUDGET WILL BE PRESENTED TO THE MEMBERSHIP AT 
THE APRIL 2, 1996 CIVIC CLUB MEETING FOR THE PURPOSE OF 
ADOPTION. PLEASE BRING YOUR COPY OF THIS BUDGET WITH 

YOU TO THE MEETING FOR YOUR REFERENCE. 
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GARDfN -oAKS. RESIDENT 

TAX PREPARATION 
FINANCIAL PLANNING 

LOYD]. STEGENT 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT 
Over ten years experience in taxation. 

Fee only financial and 
investment planing. 

24 Greenway Plaza, Suite 515 

621-5693 
Garden Oaks resident since 1986. 

Fora// your 
Printing & Bookbinding 

~D Needs 

~ O.D.'s Printing 

Neighbor helping neighbor 

Oscar D. Ochoa 
Owner 

8924 Emmott Road 
896-0052 

Printer of our Gazette 

St. Michael's Episcopal Church 
And Parish Day School 
Sunday Eucharist 

8:00 am and 10:30 am 

Sunday School 9:15 am 
Day School Ages 3 yrs - Kindergarten 

Join us for Easter Services 
April 4-7, 1996 

1613 West 43rd St. 
681-6422 

The Rev. Murray R. Powell, Rector 

GO Sound-off 
TO THE EDITOR: 

I would like to compliment you, your 
staff and all those who contribute to the 
~azette. The publication is especially 
important to those who can't make the Civic 
Club meeting as often as we would like. It 
serves as our only communication link and 
provides interesting and sometimes 
invaluable information on activities and 
concerns throughout the area. 

In reading Volume 19, No. 3, I note that 
some residents are still pushing the "plan" 
for a traffic project that has been more 
heavily opposed than supported 
throughout the neighborhood, particularly 
among those in Section One. However, 
as one who understood the "planners" 
concerns, I was happy to see some relief 
provided through the speed hump 
program, which I suggested from the 
beginning. There is little doubt that it will 
reduce the traffic flow and slow down 
those who continue to use streets such as 
W. 34th for a thruway to Shepherd and 
Yale streets. Perhaps more stop signs at 
our intersections would help too. There is, 
however, no room for the re-emergence of 
the "plan" that closed off or makes one­
way streets in Section One and (for 
example) results in the re-routing of traffic 
currently using W34th over to W32nd. 
Please, let's not try to solve a problem for 
one street by dumping it onto another. 
That plan is just not going to work in the 
best interest of Section One, and again will 
certainly be opposed to the fullest extent 
possible. In addition, it would be a waste 
of taxpayer funds to do the work of that 

~ unfair plan. Any viable, new traffic plan, if 
it is needed in the future, should never 
remedy a problem to the benefit of one 
and the detriment of another. 

Terry Williams, Section 1 

The traffic project being proposed is for 
Section 1 A (West of N. Shepherd -between 
610 feeder road and W34th Street). The 
plan includes a street closure on Randall 
Street and an exit only on W30th @ N. 
Shepherd. Once the application is approved 
by the City, a public meeting will be held to 
gather public comments. Section 1 is 
currently having speed humps installed on 
W34th Street. There are no plans at this time 
to reactivate the traffic plan for Section 1. 

Editor 
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RECYCLING TIPS 
When you bring your recyclables to the 

Garden Oaks recycling site on the second 
Saturday of each month, please try to 
follow these tips. They make the work 
much easier for the recycling volunteers. 

1) Only send plastics with number 1 or 
2 .stamped on them. Lookforthe recycling 
triangle on the plastic and check the 
number inside the triangle. _ All plastic 
other than 1 or 2 has to be hand sorted 
and thrown away. Our recycling vendor 
can only recycle 1 's and 2's. 

2) Don't send plastic bags. Our vendor 
cannot recycle plastic bags. However, 
Kroger's on 43rd has a bin near the 
courtesy booth where plastic bags are 
accepted. 

3) Rinse out bottles. Anything you don't 
rinse will stink at your house between 
drop off days as well as pose a major 
nuisance to the recycling volunteers. 

4) Take the lids off bottles. This saves 
an extra sorting step at the recycling site. 

5) Keep your recylables sorted. Since 
we have to sort material for our recycling 
vendor, the site volunteers have to sort 
through any mixed bags that sometimes 
have newspaper, glass and cans all mixed 
together. Keeping the glass sorted is also 
safer, as that one bottle in the bag of 
newspapers might get missed and break 
in the newspaper bin. The less sorting, 
the more time the volunteers have to help 
unload cars. 

6) Take your newspapers out of the 
plastic bags. The recycling vendor cannot 
take plastic mixed in with the newspaper, 
so the volunteers have to take the plastic 
bags out. Tying newspaper in bundles or 
storing in brown paper bags is fine, but 
please take the plastic out. 

GARDEN CLUB NEWS 
The April Garden Club meeting 

(Thursday, April 11th) will be held atthe 
home of Christine Winkelmann, 207 W. 
31st. The program will be "Exotic and 
Shade Plants for Your Garden" with 
Stephen Nowakowski of Condon Gardens 
nursery. The meeting begins at 6:30 
P.M. and is open to everyone. For 
information, please contact Brenda de 
Alba at 694-5934. 



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
Well. .. Mark Neff has done it again. He has issued his third annual $500 challenge and 

this year the money goes towards beautification. For even more incentive, Terry Jeanes 
pledged an additional $500 if we meet Mark's original challenge. We have 60 days to 
meet these challenges! $500 collected from the community at large leverages an 
additional $1000 and it all goes to beautify the neighborhood. We can do it, I know we 
can. Please mail your donation to our treasurer, Ray Housley or bring it to the next civic 
club meeting. 

I have a lot of plans for this money and additional money from the budget. At minimum, 
I want to make landscaping plans and put water into the park at Azalea and Alba, do the 
same at another park, and complete the 43rd Street Art Park. Five of the other six 
greenspaces in this neighborhood need work to one extent or another and volunteers are 
needed. Please, if you live near one of our parks, consider taking some ownership of that 
nearby greenspace and help out. A few hours of effort on each of our parts will make the 
whole neighborhood that much nicer. 

Lot's of people changing roles this year... Some calling it quits from burnout, others 
from new opportunities or new challenges. Deborah Cartwright, our program chair, is 
moving to Austin. She began coordinating our speakers in January '94 and is a big reason 
why attendance is up at our civic club meetings. Best of luck in Austin Deborah. Terry 
Jeanes, real estate agent extraordinaire and former civic club president, is our new 
program chairperson. In another change, an opportunity advertised last month, Misty 
Jones has volunteered to head Beautification. Misty is very capable and I know she'll 
bring a lot of energy to this new role. She replaces Carla Hoyer who is taking a lead role 
in the Montessori program. 

Denise Epstein and Warren Walden retired from the Section 1 Constable Program and 
handed their duties to Angela Dixon and Kim McMath. Thank you all for stepping up to a position 
with real responsibility and one that requires more than a fair share of effort. Warren did a 
great job helping out this last year, boosting the number of supporters. And a giant thank 
you to Denise for carrying a heavy load for four years. Her hard work made the constable 
program possible and kept it on track during some very thin times. 

And speaking of the Constable Patrol ... The Section 1 Constable program is supported 
by 50% of the houses in Sections 1 & 1 A. That's not right and there is no excuse. Every 
house in those Sections benefits from the program and each dwelling should pay its fair 
share. Doing so would lower costs for all or increase the number of patrol hours we could 
purchase. If you haven't joined, please reconsider your decision and join now. And if 
you're not going to join, please call Angela and let her know why. 

Sound abatement wall along 610: The state has no plans to erect a sound abatement 
wall in the period of their next planning horizon. Well. .. Let's just say they don't have plans 
yet. With your help and coordinated effort on all our parts we can make ourselves heard 
where we need to be heard. That apparently is with our state representatives and in 
Austin. We need a champion for this cause- please contact me if you are willing to 
undertake this effort. 

Our speed humps are here! I like them. But then again, I drive slowly through the 
neighborhood anyway. 

Last, but not least, Graham Park. Work began recently in Graham Park and several 
phone calls to me rapidly made it clear that the park plans developed in discussions 
between Garden Oaks and the City Department of Public Works weren't being followed. 
Two big concerns were flooding in the park, where roughly 1 /3 to 1 /2 of the park is under 
water after moderate rains, and the location of the playground too close to the street. Why 
we never received a set of plans from the city baffles me and despite many calls to the 
city over the last year nothing happened until Ann Spiering contacted Barbara in Helen 
Huey's office. Within two days Ann had a meeting with Public Works and Gilbane, the 
contractor, and the plans are being changed to make this a functional park. Please 
contact Ann at 862-6138, she is the point person for Graham Park. And yet another thank 
you to Helen Huey's office, and Barbara in particular, for breaking through the logjam we 
too often face when dealing with local government. 

Sec our work at: 

New Construction 
2nd Stories 
Renovations 
Lots Available 

701 Garden Oaks Blvd. 
71 8 W. 4lst St. 

855 Azalea 
839 Lamonte 

818 W. 4lsl St. 
862 W. 41st St. 
718 W. 42nd St. 
729 W. 391.h St. 

705 W. 391.h St. 

73 8 Sue Barnell 
1315 Cortlandt 
802 Arlington 
530 Byrne 
501 Woodland 

HARRY JAMES BUILDER 
523-5070 

Pinnacle Homes 

Specializing in 
New Construction 

Remodeling 
and Additions 

CALL 623-6601 
Mark Haivie, President 

Garden Ooks Resident 
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SUZANNE DEBIEN and Henry S. Miller 
Teamed 11p to give GARDD om more .. • 

S el'lice that beg1ns and ends with my 
personnl tooch 

A ccesslbillty with 24 hour answertng 
service, dJrect line and pager 

L ols of pr0vcn markctlng technlqucs, now 
featuring premier relocatioo services 

Call me today!! E 
861-0045 

xperlenct as REALTOR for 17 years 
joining &:>t ~ of&ally s=s 

uccess throughout the near northwest 
area. Houslat and the Slnle! 

Henry S. Miller, Rnlloll 

13130 Memorial Drive s 
Hoaaton, Tm.o 77079 

168-8311 

styl e 
With color cosmt tics from 

Mary Kay, we can create a look that 

complements your lifestyle and is as 
individual as you are. It's easy. 

Just call me today for your 
free consultation . 

Nicole A. DeVautour-Ray .· 
INDEPENDENT BEAUTY CoM;u1 ; 1~,N l' 

(7 13) 861-4128 

GARDEN OAKS 
BAP.TIST CHURCH 

Sunday Services: 
Bible Study - 9:45 am 
Worship Services - 11 :00 am & 5:00 pm 
AWANA- 6:00 pm 
Home Fellowship Groups - 6:00 pm 

Wednesday Devotional - 6:30 pm 
Mother's Day Out & Preschool 

9:00 am to 2 pm, Tues. & Thurs. 
Nursery provided for all seNices 

3206 North Shepherd Drive 
Houston, TX 77018 - 713/864-4447 

Jeffrey W. Rees, Pastor 

FAMILIES COUNT AT GARDEN OAKS 
Garden Oaks Elementary School is one 

of three schools in-Harris County chosen 
to host the Families Count in Harris County 
program. The program will offer services 
and resources to families within their own 
community. The program guidelines are 
flexible enough to allow the staff to respond 
to the unique needs of the community. 

Families Count in Harris County is 
staffed by a full-time Family Resource 
Coordinator and a full-time Home Based 
Therapist. With the help and cooperation 
of other agencies in Harris County the 
Center will offer Parent education classes 
and support groups, family and child 
recreational opportunities, children's skill 
building groups, tutoring services, and 
the services of a Disabilities Specialist. 

The success of the program will depend 
upon the participation of the residents 
and businesses in the Garden Oaks area. 
If you would like to know more about the 
program or if you would like to volunteer 
your time and your talent please contact 
Patricia Miller (699-1016). 

Families Count in Harris County was 
developed by the Harris County 
Collaboration for Family Preservation and 
is partially funded with a grant from the 
Texas Department of Protective and 
Regulatory Service and administered by 
DePelchin Children's Center. 

DOGS ON THE LOOSE 
Several complaints have come in about 

loose dogs roaming the neighborhood in 
Section 1. This is becoming a real 
nuisance - especially with joggers and 
;valkers. The dogs are also tearing into 
the garbage and making a mess 
throughout the neighborhood. Owners, 
please be responsible for your dogs -
keep them confined or on a leash, or they 
may be picked up by Animal Control. 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN 
ADVERTISING IN THE. 

GAZETTE, PLEASE 
CONTACT OUR PRINTER, 

OSCAR OCHOA 
(OD'S PRINTING) 

896-0052. 
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GO COP REPORT 
Our faithful patrollers put in 115 hours 

for the month of January, and h~lped 
toward keeping our crime down to only 3 
crimes committed in our area. 

Burglaries 
Wednesday, January 24 - 6:00 PM 
900 Block W. 42nd 
Tuesday, January 30 - 8:30 AM 
700 Block Sue Barnett 

Auto Theft 
Thursday, January 11 - 8:30 AM 
900 Block Althea 

At the February 22 PIP meeting, we 
were privileged to have three custom 
officials who gave a very interesting talk 
about their job and related experiences. 
They explained that law abiding citizens 
are often not aware of the lengths the 
criminal will go to in breaking the law, 
particularly smuggling. These customs 
officers were instrumental in opening our 
eyes on how and what is going on in the 
world of crime as it relates to their job. 
There was also a demonstration by a 
drug sniffing dog. The dogs are able to 
search for drugs and cut down on the time 
spent. For instance, if a person had to 
check out a car, it might take a couple of 
hours. A dog could cover it in about five 
minutes. 

One of my last official acts was 
presenting the very attractive GO Cop 
jacket to Dennis and Cathy Spar who 
have patrolled 1 oo hours. I hope they 
enjoy wearing them as much and Jinny 
and I have. · Thank you so much, Dennis 
and Cathy for your concern for safety and 
security of our neighborhood. 

I am also happy to set up a HPD 
helicopter ride for Johnny Murphy. Johnny 
has patrolled, been a base station and 
repaired C.B. radios for three years. 
Seeing Houston from 1,000 feet is quite a 
sight. Enjoy yourself, Johnny, and thanks 
for being an important part of GO Cop. 

I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank everyone in Garden Oaks for their 
cooperation in making the COP a valuable 
part of the community. Also those who 
without their help, the "Gazebo" could not 
have been completed. 

Bill Chastain 



CONSTABlf PROGRAM UPDATE· 
NEW CONSTABLE PATROL SECURITY DIRECTOR 

The Constable Patrol Security Director is 
now Angela Dickson at 802-0817, 3114 
Lawrence. The Constable Program provides 
service to Sections 1 and 1 A due to the hard 
work of the former director, Denise Epstein 
and many others who walked the streets to 
gain participation inordertoaffordthe program. 
If you see Denise, please thank her for her 
four years of hard work to keep this program 
going! 

In case there is any confusion, the 
Constable Program, which is active in 
Garden Oaks Sections 1 & 1 A only is not to 
be confused with Citizens on Patrol, also 
referred to as GO COP or COP. Citizens 
on Patrol is a wonderful volunteer program 
that serves all of Garden Oaks. 

In March's Gazette, a miscommuni­
cation occurred which made it appear that 
the Constable Program applied to all of 
Garden Oaks rather than Sections 1 & 1 A 
only. The Constable Program is paid for 
by residents in these sections and was 
started June 1, 1992 after a bad year of 
crime statistics in these Sections. Some 
residents, with Denise Epstein atthe helm, 
decided it was time to fight back and block 
walked all homes in Sections 1&1A in 
order to gain financial backing for the 
program. Crime statistics in these sections 
showed and continue to show great 
improvement over pre-Constable days. 

The Contract we have calls for 40 hours 
a week as mentioned in the March article. 
Our assigned deputy is Deputy Constable 
Dick Matthias. His hours are scattered 
over 24 hour days, seven days a week on 
a random schedule. In addition, we have 
three deputies who spend time patrolling 
at different times of the day and week. 
These deputies do so of their own good 
will and are not included in our financial 
contract. The Constable Program is 
available to Sections 1 & 1 A on a 24 hour 
basis. Those who join receive phone 
stickers with the central phone number 
and can call if there is any concern and a 
deputy will be dispatched and respond 
immediately. 

There are many perks of having Deputy 
Constable Dick Matthias. He works to 
know everyone in the neighborhood. He 
knows which cars belong and which don't. 
He even knows your pet and if lost, returns 

your loved one home immediately. As a 
member of the Constable Program, you 
can have your alarm set to call the 
Constable phone number rather than HPD. 

Please don't hesitate to call if you have 
questions about the program. 

KTRH CONTEST 
Enter the KTRH "Yard of the Month" 

contest. If you win, you'll receive Medina 
products, an Ortho Solver Book (worth 
$250) and an Ariens Lawnmower. Plus a 
visit from KTRH Gardenline Hosts, John 
Burrow or Randy Lemmon. Just mail 
photos of your yard (or a yard you would 
like to nominate) including the name, 
address, home and work phone number 
of the yard owner to: 

KTRH/Yard of the Month Contest 
510 Lovett Blvd. 

Houston, Texas 77006 

For more details listen to KTRH 
"Garden Line" on Mondays -Thursday 1 o 
am to 12 noon and Saturdays and 
Sundays 9 am to 12 noon. Complete 
rules available at KTRH studios. 

YARD OF THE MONTH 
Yard of the Month for March was 

awarded to David and Deborah Veselka 
of 847 La Monte. Congratulations to David 
and Deborah! 

IMPORTANT ADDRESSES 
The Honorable Sheila Jackson Lee 
Member of Congress 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Newt Gingrich 
Speaker 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Kay Bailey Hutchison 
Senator 
United States Senate 
370 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 2051 O 

The Honorable Phil Gramm 
Senator 
United States Senate 
370 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 2051 o 
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Since 1913 
Houston's Finest 

Speciality Department Store 
"in the Heights" 

Kapkuz:d ·Bea Hur 
Mon-Sat 
9:30-5:30 

2125 Yale 
861-2121 

SHAKLEE .•. 
NATURE'S 

NATURAL PALATTE 
• VITAMIN SUPPLEMENTS/ANTI-OXIDANTS 
• BIODEGRADEABLE, NONTOXIC CLEANING PRODUCTS 
• LAWN & PLANT CARE 
• SKIN CARE 
• WATER PURIFICATION 
• SPORH & FITNESS DRINKS 

TOM AND BOBBIE KISTNER 

(713) 861-2127 
(800) 788-9097 --· 

St. Matthew's 
United Methodist Church 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 8:15 & 10:30 am 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 9:15 am 

Preschool - Mon -Fri 9-2 
Mother's Day Out - Wed -Fri 9-2 

ages 3 mos. - 5 yrs. 
Parent's Nite Out- Fri 6:30-i 1 :30 

Senior Adult Exercize 
Mon, Tues, Thur - 4:15-5:00 

4300 N. Shepherd at Crosstimbers 
697-0671 

Pastors: Tom Crowe, Susan Buchanan 



Luxury Lawng 
• Full Service Lawn Maintenance 
• Fertilizing 
•Tree Trimming 
•Flowerbed Mulching 

& Hedge Trimming 

DAVID BARTULA 
688-4244 

Residence 

All writers who are 
contributing articles -
please furnish a hard 
copy and if possible, 
a 3 1/2 inch disk. 

Preferred software is 
Claris Works (MAC), MS Word 
or Word Perfect (IBM Format)­

please submit anything else as 
ASQll Text. 

GAZETTE 

AD RATES 

$40 PER MONTH -

$200 FOR 6 MONTHS 

$385 FOR 1 YEAR -

FLYERS ARE $75.00 

DEADLINE FOR THE 

MAYGAZETTEIS 

APRIL 10TH 

Have You Funded Your IRA? 
You still have time. 

Call me on this or other investment needs. 

Craig Wallin 
Specializing in Needs Planning 

(0)690-3524 (R) 681-4507 

Securities offered through 
FINANCIAL NETWORK 
INVESTMENT CORPORATION 
MemberSIPC 

PLEASE PAY 1996 DUES NOW. 
Please fill out the coupon below and send to Craig Lee, V.P. of 

Membership, 212 W. 34th St .. Resolve to attend at least one Civic dub 
meeting every six months (first Tuesday of each month from 7 to 8:30 p.m. 
at Garden Oaks Baptist Church on Shepherd.) 

GARDEN OAKS CIVIC CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP /RENEWAL FORM 

Name(s):. ______________________ _ 

Address: Phone: -------------
Children/birth dates: ___________________ _ 

Year moved to Garden Oaks: Paying Dues for: 19 __ Section#: 

ANNUAL DUES (Jan. 1 - Dec. 31): 
Household $10 Senior Citizen $5 Business $25 __ 

ADDITIONAL ASSISTANCE: Garden Oaks needs voluntary financial assistance beyond the 
amount of dues payments it receives. Below are some suggestions for programs needing such assistance: 

Beautification $6_ GO Elem School Montessori Program* $6 __ 
Plant Co-Op $6_ GO COP (Citizens' Patrol) $6 __ 
Garden Club $6_ Gazette (Newsletter) $6 __ 
All of these $30_ *Gifts to the Montessori program are tax deductible. 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: Garden Oaks Civic Club 
Mail to Craig Lee, 212 W. 34th St., Houston, TX 77018. 

r-------~-----------------, ENROLLMENJ FORM· GARDEN DAD CONSJABLE PROGRAM 1 

Yes, I would like to enroll in the Garden Oaks Constable Program. 

Name: __________ $200.00 annual dues 

Address: _________ Amt. Enclosed: $ 

Phone: (hm) ____ (wk) _____________ _ 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

Make checks payable to: Garden Oaks Civic Club : 
Mail to: Angela Dickson, Garden Oaks Security Director, I 

L:. 
3114 Lawrence, Houston, Texas 77018. .J -------------------------rCLIPAN;-S;ERECYCLING R'EMiNDE'Rs - - - - - - - - - - - - , 

WHEN: Second Saturday of the month from 8 to 11 a.m. 
WHERE: Drop-off at the Garden Oaks Theater parking lot 
WHAT AND HOW: 
Aluminum Cans: Non-magnetic, RINSED. 
NON-FERROUS METALS: Items such as copper, brass, and aluminum. No refrigerators, 
dishwashers or other appliances. 
GLASS: Separated into clear and colored glass; RINSED AND CLEANED; NO LIDS; Labels can 
be left on; NO PLATE GLASS; 
NEWSPAPERS: Bundled or placed in paper grocery bags; no plastic bags please. 
COMPUTER PAPER: Bundled, boxed or placed in paper bags; no carbon inserts, no binding, and 
no staples. WHITE LEDGER: Bond paper bundled, boxed or placed in paper bags; NO glossy 
junk mail, NCR (No Carbon Required) paper, or telephone books, no binding 
BROWN PAPER GROCERY BAGS are also recyclable so use them whenever you can. 

L
PLASTICS: Milk jugs and plastic soft drink bottles rinsed and cleaned. .J ------------------------6 



MINUTES OF THE GARDEN OAKS CIVIC CLUB MEETING 
March 5, 1996 

President Ed DeAlba presided. 
Candidates for State Representative, District 138 spoke to the group and participated in a lively 

question and answer session abouttopics including concealed weapons, education, crime, neighborhood 
safety, property taxes, truancy and where does lotto money go. Candidates present were Democratic 
incumbent Ken Yarbrough, Garden Oaks resident Democrat David Jones and Candlelight resident 
Republican Dwayne Bohac. 

Candidates for Justice of the Peace, Precinct 1, Position 1. Incumbent Dale Gorczynski and 
candidate Sergio Trevino also spoke at the meeting. 
GO-COP: Bill and Ginny Chastain were recognized for their work on the GO-COP citizens patrol. For 
a retirement memento, he was presented a plaque inscribed "To Bill Chastain, Chief GO-COP Thanks 
for making our neighborhood a safer and better place to live. The people of Garden Oaks." Ginny 
Chastain was presented a $100 Home Depot gift certificate. 

Carl and Leslie Waters are taking over responsibility for heading up GO-COPs. They need both 
volunteer patrollers and someone to do base work during the daytime. Carl can be reached at 864-
1992. 
Topics for future meetings: Susan Garnat, a financial planner opening a business in Garden Oaks, 
will speak. on April 2. On May 6, Councilwoman Helen Huey will be the speaker. 

National Night Out: Will be held on August 6 this year. Please let Carl Waters know about your 
neighborhood party plans so he can coordinate activities and report them in the newsletter. 

Traffic Plan - Rob Walker reported that the Section 1 A traffic plan has been submitted to the city. 
A copy of the plans, which includes a street closing on Randall and an exit only on 30th, is available 
from the civic club. There are still city review, public meetings and temporary device stages to go before 
the plan is in place. 

The first speed humps have been installed on Alba between 42nd and 43rd and between 43rd and 
Azalea. More are planned for 41 st, Sue Barnett and 34th streets. Alex Martinez cautioned against 
applying for speed humps prematurely, and possibly not qualifying with city standards thus being 
penalized for 3 years before allowing to reapply. 

Sound abatement wall: The state has no plans for a wall within the next ten years. A bill was passed 
in the Texas legislature reducing funs for roads with single passenger cars - if a multiple occupant 
vehicle project is initiated, there will be more funding for sound walls. 

Signs: A contest for sign designs was discussed. Ann Spiering made the motion and Warren 
Walden seconded the motion for a vote which passed. The subject was reopened for more discussion 
when lower than anticipated repair costs to existing signs was brought up. The contest issue is tabled 
for now while repairs are investigated further. 

Meeting Notification Signs: Bill Chastain needs someone to take over placing the five signs (go up 
Sunday and come down Wednesday to announce meetings. 

Constable - Warren Walden, Assistant Security Director and Denise Epstein, Security Director, are 
stepping down. Charlie and Angela Dickson will be the new Directors in charge of negotiating the 
constable contracts and Kim McMath will take over from Warren the membership and dues 
responsibilities. The program has roughly 50% participation this year and is currently financially sound. 
New enrollees will provide a start for next year. 

Treasurers report: Ray Housely reported thatthe Garden Oaks Civic Club account has $19, 100 with 
an additional $3,900 for the constable program. 

GO 2000: The committee is working on visions for better schools in the neighborhood to solve the 
problem of families moving out of Garden Oaks for better schools. The district office at Waltrip H.S. 
wants parental participation to build a better feeder pattern of schools. 

Parks: Graham Park rehabilitation work has started. Chain link fences around the tennis court, etc. 
have been removed. The city has not revealed all its plans for the park yet. Ed DeAlba will call the 
city again for more information about the plans. 

Deed Restrictions: The trustees have reported several violations to the city. The city attorneys have 
not given a status report yet. 
Beautification: Mark Neff has presented another challenge to the citizens of Garden Oaks. He will 
donate matching funds of $500 dollars to the beautification project to get our green spaces in order. 
Terry Jeanes and ReMax Metro will match the challenge. Misty Jones volunteered to take over the 
beautification committee as Carla Hoyer steps down to devote her time to the Montessori program. 

Programs - Debbie Cartwight is resigning from the Program committee as she is moving to Austin . 
Terry Jeanes is taking over program responsibilities. 
Refreshments were provided by Terry Jeanes and ReMax Metro Realtors. Terry will continue to 
arrange for refreshments each month, but is seeking a volunteer to help set up before the meetings. 

Finally, a live blooming plant was given away as a doorprize by ReMax Metro. After two numbers 
were chosen for people who left early, the plant was given to Ginny Chastain. 

The meeting was adjourned. 
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